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ALLAN PARK MEDICAL PRACTICE

19 Allan Park

STIRLING

FK8 2QD

Tel: 01786 451 375

Fax: 01786 448 596

Email: allanparkscripts@nhs.net
Website: www.allanparkmedical.co.uk 
SURGERY OPENING HOURS

Monday-Thursday 8.00am-6.00 pm

Friday 8.00 am-5.00 pm

Appointments available every Monday 4.10-6.30 pm
Dr Philip Gaskell MBChB MRCGP (graduated Edinburgh 1976, GMC No 1350225)

Dr Caroline Steele MBChB MRCGP (graduated Dundee 2000, GMC No 4730343)
Dr Alexis Dunsmore MBChB MRCGP (graduated 2001, GMC No 6026670)

How To See Your Doctor
Appointments are 10 minutes long & can be booked ahead by calling at the surgery or phoning reception on 01786 451375.  The first available appointment will be offered to you.  Some appointments are kept until ‘on the day’ & ‘medically urgent’ problems.  
· These can be booked by phone from 8.00 am each morning.  
· If you cannot keep your booked appointment please let us know as soon as possible.  
· If you have a complicated matter to deal with you may wish to ask for a ‘double appointment’.   
· Every Monday from 4.10-6.30 pm there are late appointments.
Home Visits
If you require a home visit, please phone with the details to the surgery before 11 am.

In An Emergency
If you think a life is in danger phone 999 for ambulance assistance.
Practice Area
The practice accepts patients living in the Stirling area.

When The Surgery Is Closed
If you need advice or urgent attention between 6.00 pm & 8.00 am or at weekends, you should phone NHS24 free of charge on 111.  Allan Park closes at 6.00 pm Monday to Thursday & at 5.00 pm on Fridays.  Between 5.00 pm & 6.00 pm on Fridays you can call a GP mobile 07766775478 for any urgent advice or attention.

Phone Advice and Phone Appointments
Often problems can be dealt with by phone.  
· Please call 01786 451 375 if you would like to speak to a doctor or nurse & a phone appointment will be made.  
· A doctor will call you back between 11.00 am-3.00 pm.  
· The practice nurse phone advice time is 12.30-12.45 pm on Mondays & Thursdays.

Services Available
A full range of primary care is available including family planning, maternity care & child health checks.  Dr Gaskell carries out minor surgery for warts & skin growths as well as joint injections.  There is a part time counsellor available through your GP or nurse.

Access
The consulting rooms & public areas of the practice have been modified to allow disabled patients access to all facilities.  There is public metered parking in Allan Park.  Please do not park in the designated staff parking area. 

Reception Staff
The receptionist’s prime function is to assist you in getting the best from the services which are available.  They are not in a position to offer medical advice.  They work to guidelines which have been agreed by the doctors.  Three receptionists have also been trained as healthcare assistants to allow them to take blood & measure blood pressure.

Practice Nurses (01786 451375)
There are 2 part time practice nurses in the surgery working until early afternoon.  They provide a range of services including dressings, cervical smears, chronic disease management & routine & travel immunisations.  They also provide advice on how to achieve a healthy lifestyle including help with stopping smoking.  You can arrange to see a practice nurse by phoning 01786 451375 for an appointment.  They also offer advice by phone especially concerning travel immunisation needs.  The practice nurse phone time is 12.30-12.45 pm on Mondays.
Training Practice
Allan Park became a training practice in 2008 & is committed to the development of doctors by mentoring Registrar GP’s. Generally, we will have one of these young doctors as part of the team for 6 months or a year at a time.
Promoting Health & Chronic Conditions
In addition to guidance offered by your doctor in routine consultations, we offer specific appointments with the practice nurse.  These are directed at various areas of concern – smoking, high blood pressure, heart disease prevention & diet & exercise.  Regular review for patients with asthma, diabetes & heart disease is encouraged.

Health Visitors (Public Health Nurses) (direct phone 01786 479555) 
A health visitor gives expert advice on health, particularly for expectant mothers and children.  They run child health clinics by appointment on the first and third Thursday morning of the month for new mothers & babies.  Together with the doctor they run the child health surveillance programme.  Immunisations are provided by the practice nurse and health visitor.

District Nurses (direct phone 01786 479555)
Patients who are confined to their homes & who require nursing assistance may arrange with the doctor for a district nurse to call.  Following discharge from hospital the nurse will normally call on patients still requiring nursing treatment at home.  

Midwife (Monday afternoons)
The midwife holds a weekly antenatal clinic to guide you through your pregnancy, prepare you for motherhood & promote good health for yourself & your baby.  For further information an antenatal leaflet is available from the practice. If you are pregnant, you should make a first appointment with the midwife rather than seeing your GP.
Blood Test Results
Please phone for results (after 2 pm) 1 week after tests have been taken.
Carers
Allan Park Medical Practice has a commitment to supporting carers.  Please let reception staff know if you are a carer or have a carer.  The term carer would NOT apply if the person is a paid carer or from a volunteer agency.

Repeat Prescriptions
Requests for repeat prescriptions should be made using the re-order slip which is attached to your previous prescription.  The slip can be handed in, posted to us or submitted to your chemist if you have this arrangement with them.  Postal requests should be sent with a stamped addressed envelope if the prescription is to be posted back. You can email your request to the practice using our dedicated email address. This is allanparkscripts@nhs.net  or you can order via our website www.allanparkmedical.co.uk  Please re-order items at least 3 days before they run out as prescriptions take 48 hours. 
Holidays
During holiday periods or when your doctor is on study leave, there may be a delay in appointments, but this will be kept to a minimum.  You may be asked to see one of the other doctors from the same practice, or a locum doctor.
Confidentiality & Patient Rights
In accordance with the Data Protection Act & Access to Records Act, patients are entitled to view their records.  If you wish to do so you should contact your GP in writing.  All NHS staff have a legal duty to keep information about you confidential & to store it securely.  Only relevant information is shared within the NHS or with health professionals carrying out work in the surgery such as Pharmacists or Researchers who may, for example, undertake medication reviews.  Information can only be shared to external organisations with your permission.  Ask at Reception for a copy of the leaflet entitled ‘Confidentiality’ for full details.  

Another useful leaflet you can pick up is ‘The NHS & You’ which describes patients’ rights & what you can expect from us as well as what we expect from you.  We want to help you stay healthy & care for you if you become ill.  We endeavour to treat you with dignity & respect no matter your race, sex, age, sexual orientation, faith beliefs or disability.

Problems or Complaints (01786 451375)
If you are unhappy with the service you have received, or if you have any suggestions about the services of the practice, please speak to your doctor or the practice manager.  Or, if you prefer, you could write or email the practice. You can ask for a copy of the Allan Park complaints procedure at reception or we also have a Forth Valley leaflet entitled ‘Making a Complaint about the NHS’.  If you prefer to speak to someone who is not involved in your care, you may contact the NHS Forth Valley Patient Relations and Complaints Service at Forth Valley Royal Hospital, Stirling Road, Larbert, FK5 4WR.
Useful Telephone Numbers

	Reception 

District Nurses

Val Stevenson, Diane Sharp, Catherine McKenzie, 
Sam Blackwood, Margaret Keane


	01786 451375

01786 479555
	Health Visitors
Tracy Taylor
Maddie Fergus (Family support worker)
Practice Nurses

Cathy Monteith
Catherine Macdonald
	01786 479555

01786 451375

	Forth Valley Royal Hospital
	01324 566000
	
	

	Stirling Community Hospital
	01786 434000
	Strathcarron Hospice
	01324 826222

	Falkirk Community Hospital
	01324 624000
	Alcoholics Anonymous
	0345 697 555

	NHS24 (GP’s Out of Hours)
	111
	Samaritans
	0845 790 9090

	Maternity 24 Hr Triage Helpline 
	01324 567146
	Smokeline
	0800 84 84 84

	NHS Helpline
	0800 22 44 88
	National Drugline
	0800 77 66 00


Doctor & Nurse Availability

	Dr Gaskell
	Mon 
	8.30-11.00 am
	3.40-5.40 pm

	
	Tues
	8.30-11.00 am
	3.40-5.40 pm

	
	Wed
	8.30-11.00 am
	

	
	Thur
	8.30-11.30 am
	

	
	
	
	

	Dr Steele
	 Mon 
	10.30 am-1.00 pm
	4.10-6.30 pm

	
	Tues
	8.30-11.00 am
	

	
	Wed 
	8.30-11.00 am
	3.30-5.40 pm

	
	
	
	

	Dr Dunsmore
	Thurs
	8.30-11.00 am
	3.40-5.40 pm

	
	Fri
	8.30-11.00 am
	2.50 -4.40 pm

	
	
	
	

	Registrar
	Mon
	10.30 am-1.00 pm
	4.10-6.30 pm

	
	Tues
	
	3.40-5.40 pm

	
	Wed
	8.30-11.00 am
	3.40-5.40 pm

	
	Thurs
	8.30-11.00 am
	

	
	Fri
	8.30-11.00 am
	


	Doctor Phone Appointments
	Between 11.00 am-3.00 pm approx each weekday


	Practice Nurses
	Mon 
	9.00 am-12.30 pm
	

	
	Tues
	9.30 am-1.50 pm
	

	
	Wed
	9.00 am-5.00 pm
	

	
	
	
	

	Nurse Phone Time
	Mon & Thurs 12.30


	Midwives
	Mon
	1.30-3.15 pm

	
	
	

	Health Visitor
	1st & 3rd Thurs
	10.00-11.30 am

	
	
	

	Counsellor
	Thurs
	2.00-3.30 pm or 4.15-17.45 pm (alternate weeks)
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